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From the Editor’s Pen…..  
 

W ho doesn’t love a parade? The folks in Wickenburg 
sure love one and they also love seeing our 

Studebakers at the Gold Rush Days parade, this year on 
February 10th. Experience the “love”. Call Peggy and let 
her know you will be participating. You’ll like it!  And, if you 
can’t make the parade join us for lunch in Surprise at 
Barro’s Pizza. You’ll like it, too. See page 6 for all the 
details. 
 Thanks to our advertisers who have renewed: Jon 
Carter, Russ and Sharon Ware and Buddy Wright. Please 
check them out if you need what they offer. Thanks to Judy 
Haverstick for her past advertising in the newsletter. She is 
hanging up her sewing machine, at least for a while. 
 Thanks to Richard Dormois, Michell Eastburn, 
Malcolm Stinson and Linda Smith for contributions. 
 I’ll close with an observation submitted by Neil 
Bell: As members of the Studebaker DRIVERS  Club, I'm 
sure we are all proponents of autonomous self driving cars 
(not). So what happens when 4 autonomous self driving 
cars all arrive at a 4-way stop at the same time?  Do they 
wait forever for the car on the right to proceed?  Lol 
     
    Chris 
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  About the Cover ~ The Farmer’s AlmanacAbout the Cover ~ The Farmer’s AlmanacAbout the Cover ~ The Farmer’s AlmanacAbout the Cover ~ The Farmer’s Almanac 
 

O n Studebaker historian Richard Quinn’s web site, 
www.thestudebakerwheel.com, he features several 

covers of the Studebaker Almanac with each issue con-
taining about 14 pages of advertising. Richard writes 
about the almanac (edited from his web site): 
  Beginning in the 1800’s, businesses began to 
recognize the advertising potential of the almanac.  While 
newspapers and magazines were routinely read and dis-
carded, the Almanac was kept handy for a full calendar 
year (and commonly longer).  This meant the advertiser’s 
product line would be in front of the potential consumer 
for at least 365 days.                
 Since Studebaker’s principal customer was the 
American farmer, the almanac would be a particularly ap-
propriate form of advertising. Accordingly, in the year 
1900, they issued their first Farmer’s Almanac. Some 
early Studebaker publications imply that there was an 
Almanac produced for the company prior to 1900, per-
haps as early as the 1870’s.  
 Studebaker Almanacs were sent free to all its 
dealers for distribution to loyal customers and live pros-
pects.   
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STATE OF THE CHAPTER 
By Michell Eastburn, President 
 

I  must say that we as a Chap-
ter kicked off 2018 with a 

bang! This year’s Winter Gather-
ing was amazing. With nearly 30 
cars and 100 attendees the Mar-
tin Auto Museum was almost 
maxed-out with Great Stude-
baker people. Thank you to all 
those members who assisted, in 
particular Aleta Millette, Ruth 
Bell and Richie Fein. In addition, thank you to all the trophy 
sponsors. 
 This month we once again will be participating in 
the Wickenburg Gold Rush Days Parade on February 10th 
with a membership meeting to follow, see Upcoming 
Eventa for more details. Additionally, the Southern Arizona 
Chapter is hosting March Madness this year on March 
10th in Marana and I’m hoping to make a nice caravan 
towards Tucson that Saturday. 
 The Chapter is also continuing to plan and coordi-
nate the 2020 Zone Meet. Chapter members have re-
quested to work with Larry Vahe, the event chair, to help 
organize, but any and all help is needed. Any ideas for a 
theme, logo, location are greatly appreciated. 
 
February Fun Fact: 166 years ago, this month, Clement 
Studebaker started a blacksmith and wagon shop in South 
Bend Indiana which lead to the founding of Studebaker 
Production. 

 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 
 

Bryce Denen 
308 E. El Caminito Drive 

Phoenix, AZ  85020 
602-575-3846 

bryceworks@live.ocm 
1949 2R5 

 
Referred by Chuck Collins 

New Member Challenge 
 

W hen a Chapter member recruits a new member to 
join SDC and/or the GCS Chapter, he/she will 

have Chapter dues paid for 2019. Just ask the new mem-
ber to mention your name on the application where it 
asks “Referred by”.  
 If you need recruiting materials, such as past 
issues of the newsletter, SDC brochures and business 
cards, please contact the editor.  

H & C Studebaker  

Blacksmith Shop 
 

U pon arriving in American, the Studebaker family quickly embarked on 
what was to become a family way of life - Blacksmithing and Wagon 

Making. The first Studebaker blacksmith shop was on the family farm in 
Ashland County, Ohio where John Studebaker father of Henry Studebaker, 
Clem Studebaker, John M. Studebaker, Peter E. Studebaker and Jacob F. 
Studebaker brought his family from Pennsylvania in 1835. The brothers 
Jacob and Peter were born on this farm.  
 In 1852, Henry and Clem Studebaker opened a blacksmith and 
wagon shop in South Bend, Indiana under the firm name H. & C. Stude-

baker. John M. Studebaker joined his brothers but at the age 19 got gold fe-
ver and traveled out west. In the mean time the little firm of H. & C. Stude-
baker was having a hard time financing its business, was confronted with 
judgments, and about to go under. Money was scarce and seldom obtained 
for sales. So, in 1858 John M. Studebaker returned to South Bend with 

$8,000 and bought out Henry Studebaker. Henry wanted to become a farmer. 
 The new money rehabilitated the firm of H. & C. Studebaker and assured its future prosperity. At that time, in 
1858, the total assets of the firm were valued at $10,000. By 1860 they were building wagons for the U.S. Army and the   
same year the two Studebaker Brothers built their first Buggy. In 1864 Peter Studebaker joined his brothers and became 
an important factor in its management. In 1867, the factory buildings covered four acres of ground, 140 mechanics were 
employed and the pay roll amounted to over $1,500 per week. 
 

Excerpted from http://www.american-automobiles.com/Studebaker-Brothers.html 

Henry and Clement Studebaker opened 
the H & C Studebaker blacksmith shop 
at the corner of Michigan and Jefferson 

Streets in downtown South Bend.  
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GCSC WINTER GATHERING 
Submitted by Richard Dormois 

 

A  hundred and eleven members and guest and 30 plus Studebakers registered for the annual 
Grand Canyon State Chapter Winter Studebaker Gathering at the Martin Auto Museum on 

Black Canyon Highway in Phoenix on Saturday, January 20th under overcast skies but no rain. 
 Jason’s Deli catered a tasty luncheon enjoyed by the membership and president Michell 
Eastburn opened the business meeting about 1:30pm. She introduced her board of directors, 
Peggy Eastburn, John Rodhouse, Richard Dormois, Brian Millette, Neil Bell, Steve Fein and Chris 
Collins, and thanked those retiring, Larry Vahe, Richie Fein and Dennis Lynde.  She thanked Martin Auto Museum and 
Stuart Tritt of Right Impression for making the dash plaques for our show. Guests, Chapter members and out-of-towners 
made self introductions.  
 Jon Carter, Richard Dormois, Carl and Esther Reid, Neil and 
Ruth Bell, Russ and Sharon Ware, Pam Contes and Premier Irrigation 
donated attractive people’s choice awards. They were presented to Kent 
Vandenberg and Frank Wenzel for an Italian Bulletnose pedal car; Linda 
Smith for her 1959 Lark station wagon; Don McCoin, 1953 Champion 
coupe; Walter and Nicki Ready, Studemino; Denny Lockmon, 1940 
President; Bill Cervini, 1964 Avanti; and Tim Marcin, 1931 Commander. 
 Chris Collins thanked members for their support of the Stude-
baker National Foundation and reminded them about the availability of 
scholarships. gDenny Lockmon brought the membership up to date on 
Pacific Southwest Zone Meet planning and said ideas are needed for a 
theme and logo and a suitable venue to have it. gFrank Wenzel invited 
members to the 2018 Pacific Southwest Zone Meet in Palm Springs, October 18-20 hosted by three SDC chapters. The 
concours will be on grass in a park and there will be a tour of the Air Museum.  He also spoke about the Antique Stude-
baker Club spring event in Palm Springs, March 15-18. gRichard Dormois encouraged folks to come to the Antique 
Studebaker Club spring event at Becker Auto Restorations, April 28 at 9:00am, where all Studebaker related products 
will be judged and a catered lunch will be served. All Free. No registration - just come. Bring your family and friends. 
Richard also encouraged members to vote for Ed Smith or Malcolm Stinson for SDC Director. Malcolm shared his qualifi-
cations and asked for support. gMalcolm told of two Studebaker events he would like to plan for 2018 and invited the 
members to participate. gJohn L. Lewis encouraged folks to attend March Madness, the All Arizona Studebaker Gather-
ing, March 10th at Freddy’s Frozen Custard in the Marana Marketplace hosted by the Southern Arizona Chapter. 
 Michell told of Motoring Thru Time, February 3rd at Heritage Square in Phoenix, Gold Rush Days Parade in 
Wickenburg, February 10th and membership meeting following at Barro’s Pizza in Surprise.  
 Richie Fein sold 50/50 tickets and Preston Eastburn won the 50/50 prize of $148.00 on his seventh birthday! 
The other half was given to the Martin Auto Museum in appreciation for the use of the facility. 
 Michell adjourned the meeting at 2:01pm. Thank you to everyone who attended and assisted with the event. 
Photos are courtesy of Linda Smith. Visit the Chapter Facebook page or web site to view more event photos.      
 

Some members brought items to sell which resulted  
 in a lot of wheeling and dealing in the  

Martin Auto Museum parking lot. 

Denny Lockmon, John Lewis and Stuart Tritt check out  
Denny’s 1940 President street rod. Adjacent to the ‘40  

is the van Doorns’ beautiful 1952 HT. 
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GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER 

UPCOMING EVENTS  

 
FEBRUARY 3  MOTORING THRU TIME & HERITAGE FESTIVAL AT HERITAGE SQUARE, DOWNTOWN 
   PHOENIX FROM 10AM-4PM. TO SHOW YOUR STUDEBAKER YOU MUST PRE-REGISTER. 
   CONTACT MICHELLE REID AT director@heritagesquarephx.org or 602-261-8063 
 
FEBRUARY 4  GCSC BOARD AND OFFICERS WILL MEET AT DEER VALLEY AIRPORT RESTAURANT, 
   7TH AVE. & DEER VALLEY RD., PHOENIX AT NOON. MEMBERS ARE WELCOME. INFO: 
   602-803-1359 OR michell.eastburn@asu.edu 
   
FEBRUARY 10  WICKENBURG’S ANNUAL GOLD RUSH DAYS PARADE. THE CHAPTER WILL PARTICI-
   PATE AGAIN. CONTACT PEGGY IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO DRIVE YOUR STUDEBAKER 
   IN THE PARADE. LUNCH AT BARROS, 15403 W. GREENWAY RD. FOLLOWING PARADE. 
   SEE PAGE 6 OR CONTACT PEGGY AT 623-936-6116 OR peggyeastburn@hotmail.com 
 
MARCH 3  CHESTER’S GARAGE CAR SHOW. VISIT www.m7streetfair.com FOR REGISTRATION IN-
   FORMATION OR SEE FLYER ON PAGE 13. 
 
MARCH 10  ALL ARIZONA STUDEBAKER GATHERING, AKA MARCH MADNESS, HOSTED BY  
   SOUTHERN ARIZONA CHAPTER, WILL BE HELD AT FREDDY’S FROZEN CUSTARD AND 
   STEAK BURGERS, MARANA MARKETPLACE, 3725 W. ORANGE GROVE RD. (EXIT 250 
   OFF 1-10) FROM 10AM-3PM WITH VALVE COVER RACES (SEE RULES ON PAGE 8), 
   RAFFLES AND MORE. CONTACT JOHN LEWIS AT lewishoot@cox.net 
 
MARCH 15-18  ASC SOCAL CHAPTER MEET IN PALM SPRINGS, HOST HOTEL: QUALITY INN, 1269 E 
   PALM CANYON DR. CALL 760-323-2775 FOR RESERVATIONS BY FEB. 17. PET  
   FRIENDLY. MEET & GREETS, TOURS, MORE. FOR INFO OR TO RSVP CONTACT FRANK 
   WENZEL BY MARCH 11 AT 760-774-3377. $25 PP PAYABLE ON ARRIVAL.  
 
MARCH 25  LA CHAPTER HOSTS CLASSIC STUDEBAKER CAR SHOW AT BOB’S BIG BOY, 8876 COR-
   BIN AVE, NORTHRIDGE, CALIF. 9AM-3PM. REG. FORM AT www.studebakersla.com 
 
APRIL 6  GOLDWATER HIGH SCHOOL CAR SHOW ON THE FOOTBALL FIELD., 6-9PM. ENTRY 
   FEE IS $10.00 AND ALL PROCEEDS GO TO SCHOLARSHIP FUND. REIGSTER AT CAR 
   SHOW  WEBSITE bghscarshow.com. YOU RECEIVE A T SHIRT AND A FREE DINNER 
   MADE BY THE SCHOOL CULINARY DEPARTMENT. REGISTER NOW AS FIELD WILL 

   FILL FAST. SCHOOL ADDRESS IS 2829 W. GARDEN LANE, PHOENIX.    

 
APRIL 28  CHAPTER WILL JOIN ASC FOR SPRING EVENT AT BECKER AUTO RESTORATIONS, 
   1965 E. FIFTH ST, TEMPE FROM 9AM-2PM FOR CAR SHOW WITH PEOPLE’S CHOICE 
   JUDGING, WALK & TALK TOUR OF PROJECTS IN PROGRESS, BUFFET LUNCHEON AT 
   NOON. AWARD SPONSORSHIPS AVAILABLE. CONTACT RICHARD AT 702-461-3679. 
 
MAY 13-18  STUDEBAKERS TOURING THE WHITE MOUNTAINS. TOUR THE SHOW LOW AREA FOR 5 
   DAYS. HOSTED BY MALCOLM STINSON: 928-368-7442 or e-mail at swstudebaker@live.com  
                SEE PAGE 14 FOR REGISTRATION FORM.  
 
MAY 27   LA PALMA ALL STUDEBAKER CAR SHOW AND PARTS EXCHANGE, 8AM-3PM AT LA
   PALMA PARK, ANAHEIM (HARBOR BLVD & LA PALMA, SOUTH OF 91 FWY). $30 FEE FOR 
   JUDGED CARS, $25 FOR DISPLAY, $25 SWAP SPACE. ADD $5 AFTER MAY 8. INFO: BUD 
   AT 562-458-9991. HOSTED BY BCOIE CHAPTER, SDC. 
 
AUGUST 29 -  54TH ANNUAL SDC INTERNATIONAL MEET IN SEATTLE/TACOMA. VISIT  
SEPTEMBER 1  https://www.facebook.com/SDC-Tacoma-2018-International-Meet-1869879343330706/ 

 

OCTOBER 18-20 PACIFIC SOUTHWEST ZONE MEET IN PALM SPRINGS, HOSTED BY CALIF. CHAPTERS. 
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February  2018 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4 
GCSC  

Board Meeting 

5 6 7 8 9 

 

10 
Wickenburg 

Parade 

11 12 
Lincoln’s  
Birthday 

13 14 
Valentine’s Day 

 

Hug your Sweetie! 

15 16 
1852–H&C Stude-
baker Blacksmith 

Shop opens. 

17 

18 
1952-First vehicle of 
Studebaker’s 2nd 
century built. 

19 

President’s 
Day 

20 
 

21 22 
Washington’s  

Birthday 

23 24 

 

25 26 27 

 

28   Questions? 
Call Chris at 
602-995-2146 

       

 FEBRUARY 4  GCSC BOARD MEETING 
 
The board and officers will meet on Sunday, February 4th 
at Deer Valley Airport Restaurant, 7th Ave. and Deer Val-
ley Rd., at  12:00 noon. .Members are welcome.  
    Info: 602-803-1359 or michell.eastburn@asu.edu 
 
FEBRUARY 10 GOLD DUST DAYS PARADE 

 
The city of Wickenburg celebrates 
its annual Gold Rush days with a 
themed parade on Saturday, the 
10th. As in the past, the Chapter will 
participate and members who would 
like to drive their Studebakers in the 
parade can contact Peggy Eastburn 
at 623-936-6116 or peggyeast-
burn@hotmail.com  

 Members on the east side of the valley can meet 
in the parking lot of Bass Pro Shop, 1133 N. Dobson 
Rd.,Mesa (south of Loop 202 at Riverview Plaza) by 7:00 
am to caravan with John Rodhouse to the Burger King in 
Wickenburg. Look for John’s gray 1950 2R5 pickup. You 
can call or text John 480-244-3763 if you have questions.   
 Other parade goers can meet by 8:45 am at the 
Burger King in Wickenburg (on the right side of the high-
way as you enter Wickenburg) to leave by 9:00 for the 

Chapter’s staging area. The parade begins at 10:00 am. 
 Everybody loves a parade and the people watch-
ing this parade love our Studebakers. If you have never 
participated, this would be a good year to do so.  
  
FEBRUARY 10  CHAPTER MEETING  
 
The Chapter will hold its monthly gathering and meeting 
after the Wickenburg parade at Barro’s Pizza, 15403 W. 
Greenway Rd. (Greenway and Reems Rd.), Surprise. 
Meet at 12:30 pm to eat. Barro’s have lunch specials of 
pizza, salads and drinks and also offer sandwiches and 
wings. After lunch there will be a Chapter meeting. Need 
more information? Contact Peggy Eastburn at 623-936-
6116 or peggyeastburn@hotmail.com  
 

 
 

UPCOMING EVENTSUPCOMING EVENTS

 

TOURING THE WHITE MOUNTAINS EVENT  
By Malcolm Stinson 
            

F or the members who are going to join us on the 
STUDEBAKER TOURING THE WHITE MOUN-

TAINS,  please register ASAP as there are several things 
I need to pay for such as the event manual, window 
name tags, members name tags and so on.   
 The earlier you register, the more time I have to 
get everything ready for you. 
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SAC ANNUAL BANQUETSAC ANNUAL BANQUETSAC ANNUAL BANQUETSAC ANNUAL BANQUET    
By Richard Dormois 

 

O n January 14th, the Southern Arizona Chapter, SDC 
presented its annual banquet at the Tanque Verde 

Guest Ranch in Tucson. Fifty nine adults and three chil-
dren attended the affair in perfect weather. The Tanque 
Verde culinary staff provided the tasty, bountiful repast 
and we repaired to the “Roost” where SAC president 
Randy Goble presented the Member of the Year award to 
Ann Pearson for her selfless dedication to editing the Cop-
per Starlight newsletter. Bruce Sandburg earned the Peo-
ple’s Choice award for his 1959 Silver Hawk in the Stude-
baker display of a dozen cars and trucks. 
 Michell Eastburn invited all to the Grand Canyon 
State Chapter Winter Gathering at the Martin Auto Mu-
seum in Phoenix, January 20 and introduced her board of 
directors. Bob Miles urged those in the Pacific Southwest 
Zone to cast vote for Ed Smith or Malcolm Stinson for 
zone director on the SDC board.  
 Peggy Eastburn thanked Bob Miles, Fred Gooch 
and Bruce Sandberg for their dedication to her family 
when Patrick Eastburn was the victim of a horrific accident 
January 9, 1994. 
 Richard Dormois reviewed progress of the 2020 
Pacific Southwest Zone Meet planning and invited the 
members to the ASC Spring Event, April 28 where all 
Studebaker related vehicles will be judged at Becker Auto 
Restorations in Tempe and a catered luncheon will be 
served complimentary to all guests.  
 Richard conducted the benefit auction which gar-
nered more revenue than in recent times. Michell East-
burn and Deb Crooks cashiered and clerked the auction. 
 Michell won the total 50/50 raffle of $191.00 for 
pulling her 1920 Studebaker Goat Wagon from Phoenix to 
Tucson.  
 Attending from the GCSC were Jim Clever, Lew 
Dandurand, Richard Dormois, Bill and Peggy Eastburn, 
Patrick and Brischell Eastburn and their 3 children, Michell 
Eastburn, Lou Fencl, George Gezelius, Fred and Nora 
Gooch, Jerry and June Kaiser, John Lewis, Mary Powell-
MConnell, Keith Muske, Claudia Robinette, Bruce Sand-
burg, Delores Shurtz, Linda Smith, Chuck and Louise 
Stanford, Larry Swanson and Sherry Watson.  
 All of us would agree this SAC annual banquet 
was as good as ever. 

CELEBRATE!CELEBRATE!CELEBRATE!CELEBRATE!    
February BirthdaysFebruary BirthdaysFebruary BirthdaysFebruary Birthdays    

  
  1     Anita MacFadden   17     Don Juday  
  3     William Eastburn   20     Pete Mensing  
  7     Linda Smith   20     Brian Millette  
  8     Nancy Bradfield   22     Sandie Keating  
  8     Richard Hertline   22    Kevin MacFadden  
10     James Clever   22     Eric Richardson  
11     Tim Wright   24     Janet Miller  
13     Pat Boehnlein   26     Jim McDonald  
15     Jim Boehnlein   26     James Pruitt  
14     Shayna King   28     Carol Elliot  
15     Jaclyn Parise   28     Virginia Miller  
15     Jim Parise   28     Gary Olson  
16     Bill Dishman   28     Kim Rodhouse  
16     Rob Heen            Amanda Willis  

February Anniversaries February Anniversaries February Anniversaries February Anniversaries     
   1       Don & Marlene McCoin  
     3       Ed & Linda Caviar  
   10     Eric & Deanna Richardson  
   16     Bill & Judy  Barker  
   22     Curt & Carmen Curtis  

         Children’s BirthdaysChildren’s BirthdaysChildren’s BirthdaysChildren’s Birthdays    
5  Aubrey Eastburn 
 (daughter of Chris & Rachel) 
7  Sara MacFadden 
 (daughter of Kevin & Anita) 

14  Callan Rodhouse 
 (son of John & Kim) 

18 Stanley Tietz 

 (daughter of Dana & Meridith) 

 

 

VALVE COVER RACES AT MARCH MADNESS 
 

Y ou have time to make a valve cover racer for the All Stude-
baker Gathering in Tucson on March 10th Using a Stude-

baker valve cover, here are a few rules to follow. 
 
1. Must be a Studebaker valve cover. 
2. Total weight cannot exceed 10 pounds. There will be an offi-
cial scale. 
3. Total length must not exceed 10% over stock length of origi-
nal valve cover. 
4. Dimensions may be no longer than 12” high or 12” wide. 
5. No sharp edges or sharp protrusions on the racer. 

    Clarification: Clarification: Clarification: Clarification:     
 

T he minutes of the December meeting reported Mal-
colm Stinson asked “members to stop sending him 

emails.”  Malcolm wants the members to know that was 
only in reference to the Turning Wheels changes and he 
adds,   
 I very much want to hear from anyone that has a 
problem or question. Over the last 4 years that I have 
been your Zone Director, I have helped several members 
and was very pleased that I could help. I am here to do 
whatever I can to assist any of you in the Pacific South-
west Zone and welcome a call or e-mail from anyone. 
Please feel free to contact me at any time at 928-368-
7442 or swstudebaker@live.com    
     Malcolm J Stinson Jr.       
  Pacific Southwest Zone Director     
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Technical Information ….. 
 

BRAKE HOSES 
By Jerry Blount, Boring, Oregon 

 

T he brake system of any Studebaker has three flexible 
reinforced rubber brake hoses: one at the rear axle 

assembly and one each at the front wheels. These flexible 
hoses are in motion as the  car is driven. The rear hose 
connects the rigid brake line on the car body to the junc-
tion (tee) of the rigid lines on the on the rear axle, which 
then connects to the rear wheel brake cylinders. The flex 
brake hose is in constant motion while the car is moving 
as the rear axle rides under the body/frame, bouncing on 
the rear suspension. The front flex hoses connect the rigid 
fittings on the frame to the front brake calipers (disc) or the 
wheel cylinders (drum) on the brake backing plates. They 
not only deal with the up and down motion between the 
body and wheels as in the rear, but also the angular 
movement as the front wheels move during steering.  
 In addition to the physical demands of constant 
flex movement, the hoses are obviously exposed to brake 
fluid on the inside and exposure to the elements under the 
car on the outside. Brake fluid can cause the rubber com-
pound to deteriorate over time. The constant splash, heat, 
rocks, dirt, etc. encountered under a car in motion will also 
expose the brake hoses to continuous wear.  
 In the early life of a car, it is possible to ignore the 
brake hoses as they are relatively new. Being only a few 
years old, the mechanic needn't concern himself about the 
flex hose condition. Not so with our Studebakers. These 
cars are decades old.  Brake flex hoses on older cars are 
likely to fail. They can look fine on the outside but may be 
very restricted due to internal deterioration, or cracked due 
to exposures.  
 Recently, a Chapter member, who had sometime 
previously installed four new caliper cylinder assemblies 
on his original disc brake equipped Studebaker, wanted to 
order two more calipers since he was having brake stick-
ing issues and assumed the cylinders were the cause. 
After installing the replacement cylinders the sticking prob-
lem remained. It turned out to be a deteriorated original 
brake hose. Not only was it not applying also was acting 
like a check valve by not allowing the pressure at the cali-
pers to release. 
 So, when doing a brake job, replace the hoses. 
They could be the original hoses that were installed at the 
factory or very old replacements...well past their useful 
life. 

(Reprinted from The Studebaker Times Post,  
newsletter of the Whatcom County Chapter) 

Pacific Southwest Zone  
Director Election 

 

P rinted below is the ballot for the Pacific Southwest 
Zone director election for the 2018-2020 term. The 

ballot was originally printed on page 6 of the December 
Turning Wheels and the candidate’s biographies are on 
page 7. 
 The ballot is printed here especially for those who 
have SDC membership without Turning Wheels.  

 

Contact Chris at ccollinsaz@cox.net for an updated  
roster or to order a Chapter name badge. Name badges 
are $5.00 for pin back or $6.00 for magnet back in the 

traditional black on brass or the newer blue plastic.  
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I have some questions 
By Daniel Strohl 

 

F or those pessimists about younger generations’ enthusiasm for older cars, what are you doing to encourage young 
people to enter the hobby? Are you allowing them to touch your cars, to sit in them, to ride in or even to drive them? 

Are you contributing to funds, nonprofits or to colleges that give young people hands-on experiences with old cars? Are 
you open to allowing young enthusiasts to bring out the vehicles they’re interested in (which might not necessarily be the 
vehicles you’re interested in) to cruise-ins and shows?  Are you at the very least engaging young people in conversation 
at cruise-ins and shows? Or, are you furiously firing off email/Facebook/Twitter missives about kids and their addictions 
to electronic devices? 
 
Edited from an article in the December, 2017 Hemming Motors News. Daniel continued the discussion about young peo-
ple and old cars in a blog he started on December 8th at Hemmings.com. Printed below are some of the many com-
ments that were made in response to this important and vexing topic.  

 
� Nothing substitutes growing up with enthusiasm in the family, but any encouragement helps. Exposure to the cars 

and especially rides/drives helps. Openness and willingness to answer questions are of great importance, too. 
 
� My old vehicle is a 1966 Corvette convertible. Every one of my grand kids started riding in it as soon as they were 

able to sit in car seat. They all have played driver behind the wheel in the garage while I cleaned the car, and my 
grandson started helping me detail the car when he was 4. The grand kids are now in their 20’s and still love to ride 
in the car.  

 
� At shows and cruise ins I encourage young people who show interest to sit in the car, handle the steering wheel and 

ask questions. If one kid sees another in the car they will usually ask to participate. Photos are encouraged, and oc-
casionally mom and dad join in as well. I don’t mind wiping the finger prints on the door, fenders or dashboard, it’s all 
part of the show. Having fun talking with young people and watching them happily sitting in my car is far more fun 
than sitting in a chair making sure nobody touches the car. 

 
� I couldn’t agree more. The “DO NOT TOUCH” signs seen at too many car shows need to be replaced with open invi-

tations to car show attendees to touch, feel, sit in, and pretend to drive our vintage cars. I always cross out any “DO 
NOT TOUCH” messages on car show identification placards and hand write a message to get to know my vintage 
cars close at hand. But, I go beyond that by inviting folks to sit in my vintage cars and have photographs taken of 
them posing with broad smiles on their faces. It is amazing how a younger person can go from mild disinterest to 
rabid enthusiasm when you invite that person to sit in the car. I especially enjoy seeing whole families taking up my 
invitation to sit in my car, watching as each family member takes a turn mugging for photos. 

 
� It’s hard to let some kid you don’t know and trust inside your baby. I remember the first cruise night my parents took 

me to, I was 8 years old. Out of the 25 cars there, an old man parked his 1962 Studebaker Lark away from the 
$50,000 Tri-Fives and Mustangs, and he let the kids that were there sit in it and take pictures. The car wasn’t re-
stored like the others, it was a driver that had mechanical and cosmetic work done to it as needed. It made my day, I 
still think of that man sometimes. 

 
�  I try to do a few things to get younger folks interested in our hobby: 1) I have some stickers made up which look like 

my car and I give them to parents with young children for their kids to get something when coming to a car show
(check out Zazzle.com) 2) I stand out in front of the car during car shows and talk to people, tell them about the car 
and answer questions. We are not helping to educate the next generation by sitting in a lawn chair behind the car 
and being unapproachable. 3) I advise interested younger fans to remember an old car is like an old house. You 
need to budget for some work every year and eventually you will finish the car. I tell them it took me ten years to fin-
ish my car.  

 
� Our Corvette Club give 2 scholarships to high schoolers going off to college. This past year we awarded 2 scholar-

ships to high schoolers going into automotive careers, one to learn diesel and one to automotive design. Also, some 
of us in the Club always ask the young folk if they would like to sit behind the wheel of our Corvettes and Classics for 
a photo-op. You never know what will spark a youngster’s interest into becoming a car enthusiast. 

 
There are many reasons young people are not interested in our old car hobby and there are no easy answers. See more 

comments at https://www.hemmings.com/blog/2017/12/08/open-diff-continuing-the-conversation-about-young-people-
and-old-cars/comment-page-1/#comments 
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14211 W. Windrose Dr, Surprise, AZ  85379 

12/18

12/17 

11/18 

Masonry Repair 

Buddy Wright  

12/17 

480-577-5764 
joncarter@cox.net 

Junkyard Jonny LLC 

12/18 

   40 Years Experience in  

   Studebaker, Avanti and Packard 

 

          Scott Benson 

        Gilbert, Arizona 

  

            602-568-7999 

 

            Service    Repairs    Full RestorationsService    Repairs    Full RestorationsService    Repairs    Full RestorationsService    Repairs    Full Restorations  

 

Studebaker Parts 
 

Parts for your restoration project or daily driver. 
 

 

 Russ & Sharon Ware 
 2700 E. Magnolia Dr. 
 Gilbert, AZ  85298 
 602-995-5311 
 E-mail: Russ@studebakerparts.com 

 

Visit the store at http://www.studebakerparts.com 4/18 

SCHOLARSHIPS AVAILABLE 
 

T he Studebaker National Foundation has $1,500.00 
scholarships available for qualified students. Please 

visit http://www.studebakernationalfoundation.org to 
download an application. 
 You can also contact Brian Millette at 602-300-
5313 or abmillette@cox.net if you have questions about 
the SNF scholarship program. 

2432 W. PEORIA AVE.  #1044 
PHOENIX, AZ  85029 

623-688-5844  OFFICE 
623-738-0464  FAX 

KERI@PARAMOUNTPMR.COM 
WWW.PARAMOUNTPMR.COM 

 

6/18 

11/18 



STUDEBAKERS FOR  SALE  
 

1964 Commander Station Wagon. 
4dr, V8, A.T. Compete w/all glass & 
body parts. Price negotiable. See car 
on Saturdays only. Danny  602-348-
5162    (3) 
_____________________________________ 
 

1960 Lark Convertible. Red w/white 
top. 350 Chevy & trans w/ Ford rear 
axle. $7200.00  Chuck at 602-995-
2146 or cstude1@cox.net (3) 
_____________________________________ 
 

1960 Hawk.  Has been garaged 
since 2008 and in good condition.   
New interior, dual exhaust and 
Vintage Air still in the boxes.  If you 
are interested, email Sherry at 
sw60hawk@yahoo.com or leave a 
message at 480-710-4493. Also 
selling  Studebaker engines and 
parts.     (3) 
_____________________________________ 
 

1957 Transtar. 259 ci, 4 bbl, 4 spd,. 
Engine runs, body rough, no bed, 
mostly rewired, all gauges, new tail 
lights, newly rebuilt and recovered 
seat, cleaned fuel tank w/new 
sending unit. Front disc brakes. 
Needs to be finished. $1500. Peoria 
Dave Thompson  623-512-2463   (0)
___________________________________ 
 

STUDEBAKER 
PARTS FOR SALE 

 

4 speed transmission with bell 
housing, $250.00. A completely 
rebuilt overhead 6 cyl. engine, 
$3,000.00,  if you want the bell 
housing, new clutch and over drive 
transmission with it, then the price is 
$3,500.00. A real good 259, does 
NOT use any oil, $1,500.00. Also 
have 259 V8 engine that came out of 
a pick up and was told it was a very 
good running engine.  Only  $400.00. 
Malcolm Stinson 928-368-7442   
swstudebaker@live.com  (1)  
 
 

 

Avanti Front $75 and (2) Rear 
stabilizer bars $50 ea. Open 3:31 
Dana 44 $100; R-1 Carb $300. Call 
602-885-2216 / wjazwin@hotmail.com  
Will email pics upon request. (1) 

1953-’55 Coupe doors, $400 ea. 
1962 Champ cab w/doors, $150. 
Body parts for Larks & ‘60-’64 
Champ trucks. Trim and mechanical 
parts, standard transmissions & 
parts. Truck T-98 4spd floor shift, 
$350. Dana 44 differential w/posi, 
$300. Many more parts. Two 1960 
Champ trucks - will make one, 
$1200. Bill Eastburn 623-936-6116(1) 
————————————————————-- 
 

Hawk or Coupe door glass left & 
right  25.00 ea. ‘61 Hawk bucket 
seats cleaned and painted with 
chrome trim 125.00 pair. ‘61 Hawk 
hood good condition 300.00. ‘61 
Hawk automatic transmission with 
bell and torque converter good 
condition 125.00. ‘61 Hawk or coupe 
doors 300.00 for the pair or 175.00 
ea. ‘56 Golden Hawk left side 
fiberglass fin 100.00. ‘61 Hawk 
steering column and box for auto 
Trans. 100.00. ‘61 Hawk front springs 
from V8 with AC 50.00 pair. Rust free 
Hawk rear quarters 175.00 pair or 
100.00 ea. Rust free ‘61 Hawk fins 
250.00 pair or 125.00 ea.  Pair of 2 
rear stainless wheelwell moldings 
very nice 175.00. GT Hawk headliner 
bows very nice 100.00 for full set.  
Parting out 56 1/2 ton C-Cab truck 
Let me know what you need. C Cab 
rear fenders good condition 150.00 
ea left or right. ‘56 C cab front 
fenders 800.00 for pair no rust or 
425.00 ea, Studebaker ½ ton brake 
drums $50.00 ea. Studebaker V8 
Valve covers 2 & 4 hole $20- $35 a 
pair Studebaker V8 Valley pans 
$5.00 ea. New 259 or 289 Head 
gaskets 25.00 pair. 2R5 truck Champ 
6 bellhousing $40.00. ‘39 right side 
grill has been re chromed $300.00. 
‘51 Commander left front door 
$45.00. ‘51 Comdr right rear door 
$45.00. ‘53 Coupe or hardtop trunk 

lid needs work around lock hole 
$200.00. ‘53 Coupe or Hardtop front 
fenders need rust repair $75.00 ea. 
‘56-61 Hawk Grill $50.00. ‘56-61 
Hawk Grill excellent chrome 150.00. 
Hawk front bumper straight $50.00. 
Coupe or Hawk front air scoop 
excellent condition $300.00. 
‘62 Lark grill 50.00 very nice. 62 
Hawk rear seat good condition 
100.00. ‘62 GT Hawk Tail light 
housings $50.00 pair. Center link for 
power steering $25.00. ‘53 coupe 
Rear bumper $50.00. ‘53 Sedan 
trunk lid $40.00. ‘62-64 GT Hawk 
lots of exterior stainless trim 
including wheel well stainless. ‘62 GT 
Hawk grill $50.00. ‘62-64 GT Hawk 
complete set good Glass in chrome 
frames wing windows side glass and 
back windshield. Hawk and Coupe 
center pan for bucket seats and 
mounting for counsel $50.00. ‘59-60 
Lark or ‘60-64 Champ truck hood 
$50.00. ‘59-60 Lark trunk lid, $35.00 
good condition. ‘60-64 Champ Truck 
Doors $50.00 Ea. ‘62 Lark Station 
Wagon upper tailgate $50.00. 
‘62 GT Hawk rear valance that is 
between bumper and body $40.00.   
‘62 Lark rear quarters $100.00 for 
both or $60.00 ea no rust. ‘63 Lark 4 
door front doors $50.00 Ea. ‘63 Lark 
rear doors for Wagonaire or 4dr 
sedan $35.00 ea. Lots of other parts 
if you don't see what you want call 
me I may have it. Large items for pick 
up email for pictures.  
Call Jerry 520-979-0065 or email 
studeblu@gmail.com 
____________________________________ 

 

 MISCELLANOUS  
 

34 years of Turning Wheels 
1983-2017 are For Sale. 

That’s just over 400 issues for 
the amazing low asking price - 

$17.00. 
FOB - Peoria, Arizona 

Mike Barany 
623-680-4558 

mbarany@cox.net 
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FOR SALE  -  STUDEBAKER CARS, TRUCKS AND PARTS  -  WANTED 

TO PLACE OR CANCEL AN AD:    Please contact Chuck Collins by phone at 602-995-5311 
or e-mail ccollinsaz@cox.net or write 2410 W. Freeway Lane, Phoenix, AZ  85021-4135.   

Ads for members are free.  Business card ads are $25 per year.  Ads not updated every 4 issues will be dropped. 

 

—STANHOPE-CHAMPION-LARK-TRANSTAR-DICTATOR-GARFORD-CRUISER-CHALLENGER-BIG SIX-STARLIGHT-GOLDEN HAWK—    
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The ECHO    
Newsletter of the Grand Canyon State Chapter, SDC 

P.O. Box 37464    
Phoenix, AZ  85069-7464   
    
 

    
   
    

 
 
         

    

  
 

 
  

 

 

 
 

GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER 
STUDEBAKER DRIVERS CLUB 
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

 
All memberships are for one year beginning on January 1. 
Chapter dues are (check one) 
______$18.00 yr to receive the newsletter by mail or 
______$15.00 yr to receive the newsletter electronically 
 If joining during the year, dues are prorated at 
 $1.50 per month.  
Your dues include eleven issues of the award winning 
ECHO, a Chapter roster, membership in the Arizona 
Automobile Hobbyist Council and the best club activities 
throughout the year. 
 
Membership in the Studebaker Drivers Club, Inc. is 
compulsory to be a member of the Grand Canyon State 
Chapter of SDC, Inc.  If you are not a member of SDC, 
add the following to your chapter dues which the 
treasurer will remit for you - $31.00 yr, includes Turning 
Wheels magazine or $24.00 for new members, first year 
only, includes Turning Wheels magazine or $10.00 for 
membership without the magazine.  
 
Any questions can be directed to the address below or 
to Chris Collins at 602-995-2146 or ccollinsaz@cox.net  
Please make check payable to the Grand Canyon State 
Chapter, SDC and send with this form to: GCSC, P. O. 
Box  37464  Phoenix, AZ  85069-7464. 
 

 
Name _____________________Spouse ___________ 
 
Address  ____________________________________ 
 
City ________________________________________ 
 
State ________________Zip ____________________ 
 
Telephone # _________________________________ 
 
Cell #  ______________________________________ 
 
E-mail address________________________________ 
 
SDC Membership # (Required)  ___________________ 
Expiration date _____________________ 
(May be found on your SDC membership card.) 
 

# of Children under 18 years of age ______________ 
(List name(s) and birthday(s) on back.) 
 

Birthday (Month & Day) Self _____________________ 
Spouse _____________Anniversary ______________ 

 

Studebakers You Own: _________________________ 
 
_____________________   ______________________ 
 

New Member? _____ Referred by ———————
_____________________________________________

 

Visit the Chapter web site at  
http://www.grandcanyonsdc.com  

Scan the QR code with your smart phone to visit the 
chapter web site. Need a scanner? Search for “QR 
Scanner” in your app store. 

Visit the chapter on Facebook at 
Studebakers Grand Canyon State Chapter 

 REMINDERS FOR FEBRUARY 
 
4 Chapter Board Meeting 
10  Gold Rush Days Parade 
10 Chapter Meeting 

See pages 5 & 6 for details. 

    

2018 Chapter Dues are Due!2018 Chapter Dues are Due!2018 Chapter Dues are Due!2018 Chapter Dues are Due!    
 





STUDEBAKERS TOURING THE WHITE MOUNTAINS 

MAY 13TH TO MAY 18TH, 2018 
 

All you need for this tour is a Studebaker from 1900’s to 1966. This is a tour that you run at your own pace, 
so, if your car only does 25 MPH, no problem. Registration is limited to 100 cars. The registration /
cancellation deadline is April 13th, 2018. PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY. Use names you want on your name 
tag. 
 
Entrant _________________________________  One vehicle & driver $225.00 
 
Passengers names_________________________  Passengers over 14. ___ X $175 ________ 
 
_______________________________________  Passengers under 14, FREE. TOTAL $________ 
 
_______________________________________  Meal choices, Sunday Welcome Banquet 
 
Address ________________________________  Pork Marsala ___ Chicken Alfredo ___ 
 
City ___________________________________  Vegetable Medley Casserole _____ 
 
State __________ Zip ________    Meal choices, Friday Night Closing Banquet 
 
Phone ( cell preferred ) __________________  Prime Rib ___ Cod Fish___ Eggplant Parmesan ___ 
 
E-mail ________________________________  Extra tour books ____ X $12.00 _____________ 
 
Vehicle Model ________________ Year ______  TOTAL ENCLOSED _________________ 
 
Will vehicle be driven _____ or trailered _____   
 
Separate admission fees may be needed for certain attractions on this tour. Please bring your national Parks 
Senior Pass ( formally Golden Eagle ) for admission to some attractions. 
 
Will you accept e-mail confirmation? _______   

 
Makes checks payable to Studebakers Touring the White Mountains 
Mail to Ann Pearson, Tour Registrar, 420 S Pinto Place, Tucson, AZ. 85748 520-975-0660 
 
Host Hotel, Days Inn, 480 W Deuce of Clubs, Show Low, AZ. 85901. Phone 928-537-4356. Stude-

baker rate $75.00 plus tax. You get a FULL hot breakfast with the room. You can make your reservation after 
June 1st, 2017. 

 
RELEASE STATEMENT, In signing this form, I/we indemnify, protect, defend and hold harmless 

the Studebaker Drivers Club/Arizona State Chapter of the Antique Studebaker Club, officers and representa-
tives from and against any and all claims, costs, liabilities and attorneys’ fees from damage or injury, of any 
kind. That the vehicle is insured in the amount of at least $100,000.00 per person and $300,000.00 combined.  

Insurance company ________________________________ 
Policy number ___________________ Policy Term ____________ to ____________ 
Owner/Driver signature _____________________________________ Date ____________________ 
 

Any questions, please contact Malcolm Stinson, 928-368-7442 swstudebaker@live.com 


